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HELOA Wales Group Meeting 
11am – 3pm Friday 11 May 2018

Visualisation Centre, Aberystwyth University 

Attendees:
Rebecca Bowen (Chair - University of South Wales), Dewi Phillips (Vice-chair (External Relations) – Aberystwyth University), Luned George (Vice-chair (Training) - University of Wales Trinity Saint David), Katie Gamston (Cardiff Metropolitan University), Sara Vaughan (Cardiff University), Susan Stokes-Chapman (Aberystwyth University), Llinos Williams (Bangor University), Joy Brereton (Wrexham Glyndŵr University), Berryl Dickson (Wrexham Glyndŵr University), Teleri Lewis (Aberystwyth University), Dafydd Morse (Aberystwyth University), Cathy Piquemal (Aberystwyth University), Gemma Champion (Swansea University), Pippa Carvell (Swansea University), Samantha Thompson (Swansea University), Emma Williams (Swansea University), Sion Walker (Swansea Unviersity), Gwenllian Owen (Swansea University), Mared Anthony (University of Wales Trinity Saint David). 

Minutes of Meeting

1. Apologies

Alexander Kennedy (Vice-chair (Administration) - University of South Wales), Hannah Lawson (Cardiff University), Sêra Evans (University of South Wales), Thomas Hill (University of South Wales), Ruth Thomas (Cardiff University), Dave Roylance (Cardiff University), Ruth Langley (Cardiff University), Iwan Hopkins (Cardiff University), Rhian Trewartha (Royal Welsh College of Music & Drama), Anna Williams (Bangor University), Steve Minney (Swansea University), Barrie Clark (Swansea University), Ben Hughes (Cardiff Metropolitan University), Sandra Veasey (University of South Wales), Rebecca Breen (University of South Wales), Dave Moyle (Aberystwyth University), Bronwen Rickard (University of South Wales), Harriet Greatrex (Aberystwyth University), Melanie Jones (University of Wales Trinity Saint David), Julie Cowley (Wrexham Glyndŵr University), Andy Phillips (Wrexham Glyndŵr University), Claire Brown (Cardiff Metropolitan University), Andrew Henrys (Wrexham Glyndŵr University).
2. Membership updates

a) Rebecca updated everyone on changes to the HELOA Wales Committee, including Steve Minney finishing as Chair. Rebecca thanked Steve for his work as Chair, and also thanked James Kerr for his work as Vice-chair (Administration). A thank-you present has been bought for Steve. 
b) Dave Mills has left Wrexham Glyndŵr University and Michelle Brown and Andy Cairns will be applying for membership from Glyndŵr. 
c) Rebecca said that JISC mailing list should be working correctly know, and asked members to let her know if they were not receiving emails from HELOAWales@jiscmail.ac.uk. 
3. Minutes of Group meetings 4 December and 24 January

There was one correction – the Manchester UCAS Twilight session was reported as being cancelled at 4 December meeting. It was held as scheduled. The minutes were confirmed as correct. 

4. Matters arising

a) The website has been updated to reflect changes to the HELOA Wales Committee. 

b) The HELOA Wales Open Day poster will be going to print shortly. Electronic copies have been circulated and feedback has been gathered. Hard copies were circulated and Rebecca asked members to let Dewi know of any other changes required ASAP, and thanked Dewi for his work on it. 

c) Tablecloths are available from the HELOA Office, and the bilingual group logo has been produced. 

d) January minutes – some of the topics were discussed in the pre-lunch workshop session. In January a number of 2017/18 membership payments were outstanding. Invoices have been sent to institutions and Rebecca asked for payments to be processed ASAP. 

e) 2018 meeting dates have been confirmed, and the location for the December meeting needs to be approved. 

f) Members would like more opportunities to socialise as HELOA Wales. Alex and Rebecca will work on this. It was suggested that events such as UCAS Fairs and Eisteddfodau might be a good opportunity, because many members will be in the same place, at the same time. 
5. HELOA UKC update

The last meeting was on 16 February in Bath and the next is on 25 May in Norwich. Rebecca noted group meetings should be held, where possible, in advance of UKC. 
a) Rebecca outlined the HELOA UK Committee roles up for election, and urged Primary Contacts to participate/encourage their Primary Contact to participate so that the HELOA Wales voice is represented and heard. 
b) HELOA Annual Conference and AGM: Better attendance needed from HELOA Wales. Members agreed that programme is quite England-centric. It was noted that the high cost was also a factor in non-attendance, although Rebeccca confirmed that this was unlikely to change. Some commented that the 2018 programme had been similar to 2017, and their institution didn’t feel it was worthwhile attending. Those who did attend the 2018 event said that the workshops were good, but the plenaries weren’t as strong as in previous years. Date for 2019 event is confimed: 23 – 25 January at the Crowne Plaza, Stratford-upon-Avon. 
ACTION: All members to consider ideas for sessions for the 2019 programme and how Wales (and other nations) can be better represented.

c) New Practitioners Conference – May 2018: At least two HELOA Wales members attending. 

d) Group Vice-chairs are invited to attend 2018 UKC meetings. Luned (Training) attended the February meeting, Alex (Administration) will attend in May and Dewi (External Relations) will attend in September. 

e) One member queried whether HELOA Wales members could attend regional group meetings in England. This would improve the group’s understanding of issues affecting these regions. It would also provide an opportunity for networking, and an invitation could be issued to attend HELOA Wales group meetings. 
ACTION: Rebecca to raise at UKC and report back.

f) Rebecca gave a brief update on the HELOA strategy. HELOA will gain charity status by end of year, and will benefit from more commercial partnerships.  There’s also a consensus that HELOA needs to better promote membership benefits. A member (and a non-member) survey will be undertaken shortly. 
g) Postgraduate Recruitment: Rebecca asked members a) if PG and UG recruitment were together or separate at their institutions and b) whether there would be value in including PG topics and extending an invitation to PG recruitment staff (where applicable) at future HELOA Wales meetings and events. Most members reported that it was separate from UG. For HELOA to better engage with PG recruitment staff, members felt that there would have to be more PG-focus at the Annual Conference, and that HELOA Wales should include a PG session at HELOA Wales Conference in 2019. It was agreed that there are possible mutual benefits in understanding both markets.
ACTION: Luned to include PG session in the HELOA Wales Conference programme. 
6. 2018 Group meetings

a) 21 September meeting will be held at Cardiff University. (The UKC meeting will be on 28 September in Dundee). The training element of this meeting will be a teachers panel, which would be a cross-section of teachers/advisers from the areas HELOA Wales members work in. 
ACTION: All members to send their nominations for the teachers panel to Dewi by 11 June.

b) It was agreed that the 7 December would be held at the Royal Welsh College of Music & Drama and the meeting will be followed by festive food and drinks. 
c) It was agreed to hold two meetings in 2019 in North Wales. 

7. Student Finance Update – Jon Legg, Student Loans Company
A draft HELOA Student Finance presentation was circulated ahead of the meeting for comments.

a) Jon gave an overview of the team’s responsibilities and the areas they cover. He encouraged members to contact him to arrange training for staff at their institutions, including specialist training for staff delivering healthcare courses.

b) HELOA and SLC have recently signed a memorandum of understanding. This details the support SLC can offer HELOA members, including staff training and the disemination of requests for school/college talks (in England), whereby any requests to SFE are send to HELOA and are then passed on to the most appropriate regional group. Jon reported that Kay Vizard is moving teams, leaving just one adviser (Phil Lynes) to deliver talks for all schools and colleges in Wales. Rebecca asked whether HELOA Wales could support SFW in a similar way to England, and the group were in favour of this, providing any requests were distributed fairly.

ACTION: Jon to check whether it would be possible for HELOA Wales to support the delivery of student finance talks at schools and colleges. Rebecca to update the group as required.
c) MoU included a tour of the SLC offices in Darlington. Jon asked whether the group would be interested in visiting the offices in Llandudno. 
ACTION: Jon to check whether it would be possible for a group of HELOA Wales members to visit the offices, ideally ahead of a HELOA Wales group meeting in the area.
Jon delivered the presentation. Group comments/feedback as follows:

· Include a side-by-side comparison of English and Welsh funding models – particularly useful for schools and colleges on the border.
· HELOA Wales logo needs to be updated (ACTION: Rebecca to send new logo to Jon)
· Quiz questions/interactive element works well. Can be difficult to make student finance engaging for students.

· Group were keen to ensure that a reference to bursary funding for health courses (for English students studying in Wales) should be included in the HELOA SFE slides.

· Increase average accommodation figures – the group felt that it should be higher that £137p/w and suggested using UniFrog or UniStats as a source for this.

· Include screenshots of the form, so students/parents know what to expect.

· Include reference to digital signatures. Process is now completely paperless (in most cases).

ACTION: Jon to share SFE presentation with group when finalised (end of May). This was also be hosted on the HELOA website.
8. UCAS events

a) Llinos is attending UCAS Working Group meeting on 14 May in Edinburgh and had asked members for feedback. Some feedback received during the meeting from Wrexham Glyndŵr and Cardiff Metropolitan University.

b) Llinos encouraged members to look at the 2019 calendar of events. There will be more Monday events than ever before, particularly during February – April when many staff will also be working at Saturday recruitment events.

ACTION: Llinos to confirm meeting dates and circulate to group. Group to respond promptly to requests for feedback on behalf of their institution.
9. CDI Membership

No update since the request for expressions of interest in March. 
ACTION: Rebecca to raise at UKC and provide an update for the group.
10. Budget update

a) Rebecca gave a short update on changes to budget allocations for 2018/19 HELOA financial year. Rebecca has submitted a bid for HELOA Wales activities totalling £1,900, which includes contribution to catering at group meetings, design and print of new HELOA Wales banner stands, and the Open Day poster. The bid also includes stand costs for Skills Cymru which will be paid by HELOA in August and individual institutions will then be invoiced for their contribution. 
b) Luned asked when an estimate of costs for the HELOA Wales Conference would be needed by. Rebecca confirmed that the it would be required by November.

ACTION: Luned to prepare budget proposal for HELOA Wales Conference by November 2018. 
11. Skills Cymru
a) Rebecca confirmed that stand space had been booked at the Cardiff and Llandudno events. Three institutions will be represented on the HELOA Wales stand in Cardiff and all except Wrexham Glyndŵr and RWCMD will be represented in Llandudno. 
b) A mobile contact number will be required for each institutions so that issues, such as missing stock, can be resolved quickly. 

ACTION: Joy to confirm with Rebecca whether Wrexham Glyndŵr University will be represented on the Skills Cymru stand.
12. HELOA Wales Banner Stands

Feedback was gathered during the morning session. Rebecca thanked members for their comments. Final versions will be circulated for approval in the next few weeks.
ACTION: Rebecca to circulate final versions of banner stands for the group’s approval.
13. HELOA Wales Conference 2019
Budget and location need to be considered. Luned proposed establishing a conference working group to discuss in more detail and asked for volunteers. Rebecca (University of South Wales), Katie (Cardiff Metropolitan University), Joy (Wrexham Glyndŵr University) and Cathy (Aberystwyth University) put their names forward. 
14. AOB
None.

